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 2018 Metro District Officers   

     

President (2018-2019) Membership, Nurture & Outreach (2017-2018)   

Lynda Morris Debbie Eudy Debbie Williams (2019) 

2539 Winterbrooke Drive 806 Eaglewood Ave. 2321 Brealy Ct. 

Mathews, NC 28105 (St. Stephen) Charlotte, NC28212 (Memorial CLT) Charlotte, NC 28269 (S. Tryon) 

704-847-2521/704-619-2013 704-563-7195/704-759-4477 704-715-9062 

lfmorrisap@aol.com snakcak3655@yahoo.com debwms126@gmail.com 

      

Vice President (2017-2018) Secretary of Program Resources (2018-2019) Dechontee Lolin (2019) 

Nancy Ward Amanda Dyer 5864 Timbertop Lane 

4003 Cotton Ridge Dr. 701 Wingard Road Charlotte, NC 28215 (N. Davidson) 
Indian Trail, NC 28079 (Matthews) Concord, NC 28025 (Forest Hill) 423-794-6014 

704-684-5236 / 704-681-4779 704-795-3485/©704-201-8672 dechontee@gmail.com 

nward001@carolina.rr.com adyer0813@gmail.com   

      

Secretary (2017-2018) Communications (2017-2018)   

Judy Cline Vickie Weant Martha Hyler (2020) 

5215 Club View Drive 504 New Castle Ct., North 910 Lamar Road 

Concord, NC 28025 (Royal Oaks) Concord, NC 28025 (Royal Oaks) Concord, NC 28025 (Bethel Midland) 

704-785-8027 704-788-2590 704-786-7455 

jblacline@gmail.com vickieweant@yahoo.com mkhyler@gmail.com 

      

Treasurer (2017-2018) Parliamentarian   

Kim Shafer Donna Varner Linda Davidson (2020) 

PO Box 20087 9030 Nolley Ct. Unit G 6201 Spring Garden Lane 

Charlotte, NC 28202-0027 (Hickory Grove) Charlotte, NC 28270 (St. Stephen) Charlotte, NC 28213 (Simpson-Gillespie) 

704-599-9206 704-779-9798 704-281-9565 

kimshafermetroumw@outlook.com donnak1130@yahoo.com linda.davidson@duke-energy.com 

      

Education & Interpretation (2017-2018) Conference Advisor   

Nancy Litton Jatana Royster Shirley Hafey (2021) 

1552 Tammy Court 8227 Laurel Oak Court 2700 Boulder Lane 

Kannapolis, NC 28083 (Trinity-Kannapolis) Harrisburg, NC 28075 (Hickory Grove) Charlotte, NC 28269 (Trinity, CLT) 

704-938-5803/704-794-7930 704-454-5333 704-496-9305/704-907-6131(c) 

nailskate@gmail.com jatanaroyster@gmail.com sphafey@hotmail.com 

      

Spiritual Growth (2018-2019) Nominations Historian 

Kay Jones Tamara Norman - Chairman (2018) Sylvia Casey 

3011 Fairmead Dr 632 Treasure Dr. SW 7009 Summer Place 

Concord, NC 28025 (Cold Springs) Concord, NC 28025 (Westford) Charlotte, NC 28213 (Simpson-Gillespie) 

704-720-0864 / 704-467-7597 704-591-2878 704-519-5465 

Kay3tom12@carolina.rr.com tnorman1971@gmail.com scasey@carolina.rr.com 

      

Social Action (2018-2019)     

Sylvia Sekle-Dueh Stephania Cude (2018)   

212 Hunslet Circle 2668 Woodcrest Dr. Debbie Williams (2019) 

Charlotte, NC 28206  (Hickory Grove) Concord, NC 28027 (Central - Concord) 2321 Brealy Ct. 

704-606-5557 704-782-5234 Charlotte, NC 28269 (S. Tryon) 

SMSekle840@my.pfeiffer.edu sfcude@gmail.com 704-715-9062 

    debwms126@gmail.com 
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2018 Nurturing Partners 

 

JUDY CLINE –jblacline@gmail.com – 704-785-8027    Aldersgate, St. Stephen, Covenant,  Thrift, Pleasant 
Grove 
 
STEPHANIA CUDE – sfcude@gmail.com – 704-782-5234    Roberta, Kerr Street,  Mount Mitchell,  Rocky 
Ridge,  
Center-Concord 
 
LINDA DAVIDSON – linda.davidson@duke-energy.com – 704-281-9565   Pineville,  St. Mark’s,  
Memorial (Charlotte), Oak Grove (Charlotte) 
 
AMANDA DYER –adyer0813@gmail.com  – 704-795-3485/704-201-8672   Bethpage, First (China Grove), 
Jackson Park, Mount Olivet, Royal Oaks, Central (Concord) 
 
DEBBIE EUDY – snakcak3655@yahoo.com - 704-563-7195/704-759-4477   Moore’s Chapel, The Vine,  
Central (Charlotte), Cokesbury, Hawthorne 
 
MARTHA HYLER – mkhyler@gmail.com – 704-786-7455   Cold Springs, North Kannapolis,  SouthPark, 
Forest Hill,   Memorial (Monroe) 
 
KAY JONES – kay3tom12@carolina.rr.com  -- 704-720-0864/704-467-7597  Midway (Kannapolis),  
Mill Grove (Midland), Bethel, Epworth, Mt. Pleasant 
 
DECHONTEE LOLIN – dechontee@gmail.com – 423-794-6014   Providence, Zion, Matthews 
 
NANCY LITTON – nailskate@gmail.com – 704-938-5803/704-794-7930   Centenary,    Huntersville,   First 
(Landis), Harmony, Shiloh, St. Paul 
 
LYNDA MORRIS -- lfmorrisap@aol.com – 704-847-2521/704-619-2013   Fair View,   Vanderberg, William-
son’s Chapel, Calvary, Davidson, Morrows Chapel,   Rock Grove,     Friendship, Triplett 
 
TAMARA NORMAN –tnorman1971@gmail.com  – 704-591-2878  Hickory Grove,  Mount Zion, Trinity 
(Charlotte), Central (Mooresville), Faith, Trinity (Kannapolis) 
 
JATANA ROYSTER – jatanaroyster@gmail.com – 704-454-5333   Rocky Mount, Blair Road, Westford 
 
SYLVIA SEKLE-DUEH – smsekle840@mypfeiffer.edu – 704-606-5557   Simpson-Gillespie, Common-
wealth, Myers Park, North Davidson, University City 
 
KIM SHAFER – kimsmetroumw@att.net   – 704-599-9206   Assurance, Dilworth, Harrisburg, Memorial 
(Kannapolis), Christ, South Tryon, First-Charlotte 
 
DONNA VARNER – donnak1130@yahoo.com – 704-779-9798   Grace, Mouzon, St. Andrews, St. Francis, 
Stallings 
 
NANCY WARD -nward001@carolina.rr.com – 704-684-5236/704-681-4779  Mineral Springs,  First Hmong, 
Union,  Mill Grove (Indian Trail), Indian Trail  
 
VICKIE WEANT – vickieweant@yahoo.com  – 704-788-2590   Broad Street, Asbury, Oak Grove (China 
Grove)  
 
DEBBIE WILLIAMS – Debwms126@gmail.com – 704-715-9062   Hunter’s Chapel, Purcell, Sedgefield, Pla-
za  



 

 
Praise the Lord, it is spring!   I love spring!   The flowers are in bloom, the warmth of the air is refreshing, and 

everything looks and feels more alive.  Isn’t it wonderful to feel so energized and invigorated?  As United 

Methodist Women, let us remember that there are other ways that we can feel energized and invigorated.  Do 

you like to walk and enjoy nature?  Join us for a Walk for Mission at Aldersgate Continuing Care Retirement 

Community in Charlotte, May 5 from 9:00 a.m. until noon.  Enjoy the outdoors and raise money for missions 

through sponsors. Do you enjoy the mountains and all their beauty?  Join us at Lake Junaluska for the WNCC 

UMW Spiritual Growth Retreat June 15-16. What better place to meditate and feel closer to God.  Do you en-

joy reading and study about current issues and sharing ideas with others?  Join us for Mission u at Pfeiffer 

University July 19-22 for the full session, or either July 20 or July 21 for a one-day overview.  Being a part of 

United Methodist Women brings many opportunities to grow, reflect, and serve others!  Let’s live our vision 

of “Faith, Hope, Love in Action”! 

 

Lynda Morris 

President 

lfmorrisap@aol.com 

 

Special thanks to the Pineville UMW for sponsoring the Metro District UMW Sewing Day, Saturday, April 7.     

Others are working on additional totes so that Metro District can meet its goal of 100 totes to take to Lake Ju-

naluska in June.  If you are willing to sew some totes, please contact Lynda Morris.  Fabric is available for 

your use.  All totes must be received by June 1. 

 

 

It is a privilege to announce that Catherine Ritch accepted our invitation to speak at the 2018 Annual Meet-

ing.  As many of you know, she is a bold Christian lady with many gifts to share drawing from a wide varie-

ty of experiences.  Briefly, she is an author, composer, musician, missionary, inspirational speaker and more! 

In keeping with this year’s Assembly theme, she will align her message with Power of Bold.  Remember to 

mark your calendars for Saturday, August 25, and be prepared for a meaningful, exciting, uplifting morning, 

with, I suspect, a healthy dash of humor. 

On another note, I had the pleasure to visit the ladies of Pineville United Methodist Church as they complet-

ed 45 School Tote Bags.  It was a wonderful day of fellowship and networking.  Although they have the pro-

cess fully organized, they would like to share this opportunity with another UMW group.  Please contact 

Lynda Morris or me if your church would like to host this event next year. 

Blessings, 

Nancy Ward 

Metro District UMW Vice President 

704 681-4779 Cell 

nward001@carolina.rr.com 

 V ice  Pres ident  

 President 
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Metro District Treasurers are off to a great year, and I am looking forward to what is yet to come in 2018!!   

 

We had a terrific response to Legacy Fund Day of Giving!!  Thank you to all who continue to support the 

much needed Legacy Fund that will keep our special Mission organization for years to come. 

 

Please remember to read and use the response magazine and https://wnccumw.org/ and 
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org websites to find wonderful stories of all that United Methodist women ac-
complish!! 
 
The due date for the next Quarterly Remittance is due to be mailed by May 28th!   Remember to make all 

checks out to ‘Metro District UMW’ and include a remittance form and a SMR form if ordering a Special Mis-

sion Recognition pin.  

 

Thank you for asking questions and please continue to do so – that is how we all learn.   

Peace in Christ,  

Kim Shafer, 704-599-9206, KimShaferMetroUMW@outlook.com 
Metro District Treasurer, PO Box 20087 
Charlotte, NC  28202-0027 

 

Looking for a new book to read? Check out Without You There is No Us by Suki Kim. This book is set in 

North Korea and gives us insight into a country that many of us may be unfamiliar with.  

Suki Kim is a Korean-American journalist who, in 2011, took a job teaching English to college boys at the 

Pyongyang University of Science and Technology (PUST). She spent 6 months living in the walled com-

pound of the college under the watchful eye of the government. Every day she watched the students march in 

two straight lines, singing praises to Kim Jong-il and North Korea: Without you, there is no motherland. 

Without you, there is no us.   

During her time at the university, she was constantly watched by her minders and other staff members. Her 

letters were read by censors and she had to hide her notes and photographs from both her minders and the 

other teachers, many of whom are evangelical Christian missionaries who don’t know why Suki was really 

there.  

As the weeks pass, she is mystified by how easily her students lie, unnerved by their obedience to the regime. 

At the same time, they offer Suki tantalizing glimpses of their private selves—their boyish enthusiasm, their 

eagerness to please, the flashes of curiosity that have not yet been extinguished. She in turn begins to hint at 

the existence of a world beyond their own—at such exotic activities as surfing the Internet or traveling freely 

and, more dangerously, at electoral democracy and other ideas forbidden in a country where defectors risk 

torture and execution. But when Kim Jong-il dies, and the boys she has come to love appear devastated, she 

wonders whether the gulf between her world and theirs can ever be bridged. (parts of this article were taken 

from a review of the book on Amazon). 

Amanda Dyer 
District Secretary of Program Resources 
Adyer0813@gmail.com 

Program Resources 

Treasurer 

https://wnccumw.org/
http://www.unitedmethodistwomen.org
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Social Action 

Hello My UMW Sisters, 

I am having a great time interacting with you all at our district events. My plan for my time in this position is 

to visit more of you as we strive to put faith, hope and love in action for women, children and youth. I look 

forward to you all inviting me or any district officer to do a program for your unit or to just be present at any 

of your events. I will greatly appreciate if you can put me in contact with the social action coordinator for 

your unit. 

Lest I forget ,the General Assembly will convene May 18 – 20 in Columbus, Ohio. The theme for the Assem-

bly is “The Power of Bold”. During this time, we will focus especially on women, children and youth-groups 

often left behind. 

Let us continue to focus and learn about our four-social justice priority for the quadrennium: 

Maternal & Child Health          Climate Justice 

Economic Inequality         Ending Mass Incarceration 

 

Blessings, 

Sylvia Sekle-Dueh 
Social Action Coordinator 
SMSekle840@my.pfeiffer.edu 
704-606-5557 
 

 

June, July and August – we have many opportunities for training, growth and spiritual renewal in the summer.  

I hope you are making plans for Our Spiritual Growth Conference June 15-16th.  Registration is open and 

available for your attendance.  Lake Junaluska is always ready for our United Methodist Women.  July offers 

us our Mission u scheduled for July 19-22nd, registration is available beginning May 1st.  Then in August our 

District will hold our Annual Celebration, August 25th at Matthews UMC. 

Our conference events are a time to learn and grow as women of faith – organize a group from your unit and 

attend!  Mission u is a tremendous learning opportunity, this year we have: Embracing Wholeness: An Earth 

Perspective for Covenantal Living; What about our Money?: A Faith Response; and Missionary Confer-

ences of the UMC in the United States as our planned studies. As we end our year, our annual celebration is a 

time to celebrate our contributions to improving circumstances for women, children and youth around the 

world. 

At all District and Conference event we collect kits for UMCOR.  For Spiritual Growth retreat we will collect 

Hygiene Kits ; for both Mission u and Metro Annual Celebration School Kits.  Please follow directions closely 

and always include the recommended dollar amount to cover items purchased in bulk and shipping expenses.  

Visit UMCOR.org anytime to learn the latest on our responses to the many tragic events around our world. 

Nancy Litton 

Education and Interpretation Coordinator 

 

    

Education and Interpretation 

mailto:SMSekle840@my.pfeiffer.edu
https://wnccumw.org/events/spiritual-growth-retreat-2018/
https://wnccumw.org/events/mission-u-2018/
http://www.umcor.org/ArticleDocuments/232/Hygiene%20Kit%20Assembly%20Instructions.pdf.aspx?Embed=Y
http://www.umcor.org/ArticleDocuments/232/School%20Kit%20Assembly%20Instructions%20Aug%202017.pdf.aspx?Embed=Y
http://www.umcor.org/UMCOR/Relief-Supplies


 

Greetings Everyone, 

It appears Spring has sprung. What better way to enjoy the lovely spring weather than to do a Walk for Mis-
sion. There will a “regional” Walk for Mission at Aldersgate Continuing Care Retirement Community on Sat-
urday, May 5 from 9 a.m.-noon. The address for Aldersgate is 3800 Shamrock Dr., Charlotte, NC 28215. Par-
ticipants are encouraged to bring their own water bottles. General information about the Walk for Mission and 
a sponsor form are included in this newsletter. Forms will also be available at my table at the Prayer Breakfast 
April 28, 2018. If you cannot walk, sponsor someone who can. We hope to have many of you join us. 
The event will be  held rain or shine. 
 
Those unable participate in this Walk are encouraged to have their own before the end of the year. Our aim is 
for some other regional walks to be set up to encourage participation. 
 
A reminder on members in the United Methodist Women. If a circle disbands or a member is inactive or leaves 
a circle they are still members of the unit unless they specifically ask to be removed from the roll. Unless a 
member passes away, changes units, or moves out of town they remain in your unit and need to be counted in 
your membership report.. I hope this clears up any confusion on this matter. If you have questions let me know.  
 
If you have questions or need information about United Methodist Women or need a program 
invite your Nurturing Partner or other District Officer to your unit for Local Unit Visitation (LUV). She is a 
great resource. We want to visit your units and see what you are doing for Missions. It also fulfills requirement 
#20 for Mission today. A list of Nurturing Partners and Officers is in this newsletter. 
 
Peace to you, 
Debbie Eudy  
Membership, Nurture and Outreach Secretary 
H: 704-563-7195  C: 704-759-4477   snakcak3655@yahoo.com 
 
 

Membership, Nurture and Outreach 

 
 

 

 

 

Sure hope that by the time you get this newsletter, Spring has come!  Spring is a good time to CHECK 

things.  Have you and your unit "Sprung" ahead with things you need to do?  Make sure as secretary that 

you have sent your list of officers to anyone in the Metro District.  We need an updated list of all officers of 

each unit. 

 
Check your minutes and see that you have been able to record information as accurately as possible.  Only 

use last names and just put in the necessary facts - you do not need to add all the discussion. 

 
The District Prayer Breakfast will be on April 28th at North Davidson UMC located at 1026 E. 36th Street 

in Charlotte.  The hands on project will be diapers and wipes.  Hope to see you there. 

 
Please contact me if I can be of any help. 

 

Judy B. Cline, Secretary 

704-785-8027 

jblacine@gmail.com 

Secretary 

mailto:jblacine@gmail.com


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Hope everyone has registered to attend the District Prayer Breakfast on Saturday, April 28, 2018 to be 

held at North Davidson United Methodist Church, 1025 East 36th Street, Charlotte, NC.  28205.  The 

theme for the breakfast is Pearls of Wisdom.  The speaker is Martha Efird, Spiritual Growth Coordi-

nator for the Western North Carolina Conference United Methodist Women. Registration and break-

fast begin at 8:45 a.m. and the program begins at 9:30 a.m.  The cost is $7.50 per person.  I look for-

ward to seeing you at the breakfast. 

 

Spring is finally here.  The flowers are blooming.  Color abounds.  June is a great time to visit Lake 

Junaluska and attend the Spiritual Growth Retreat June 15-16, 2018.  The opening session begins at 

6:45 p.m. on Friday and concludes at noon on Saturday.  The theme for the retreat is Glory Gifts.  

The speaker is Rev. Dr. Suzanne G. Michael, Senior Pastor at New Hope United Methodist Church in 

Winston-Salem, NC. The music leader is Justin Snyder from Forest Hill United Methodist Church in 

Concord and song leader is Lindsay Megill.   Registration is open and is $15.00 through June 10, 

2018.  After June 10th and onsite registration will be $25.00.  The hands-on project is Hygiene Kits.  

Save yourself some money by registering now and join your sisters in Christ in a spirit filled weekend 

at Lake Junaluska.  I look forward to seeing you at the retreat! 

 

Kay Jones 
Spiritual Growth Coordinator 
704-720-0864 (h)  704-467-7597 (c) 
Kay3tom12@carolina.rr.com 
 
 

Spiritual Growth 

A Parliamentarian is an expert in rules of order and the proper procedures for the conduct of 
meetings of deliberative assemblies.  
 
What is Parliamentary Procedure? It is a set of rules for conduct at meetings that allows eve-
ryone to be heard and to make decisions without confusion.  
 
Well we can take out the expert part because I am not that, but I do know that for a meeting to be 
successful everyone needs to be heard. Please keep that in mind at each meeting and try to give eve-
ryone the opportunity to speak. 
 
 
Donna Varner 
Parliamentarian 
 
 

Parliamentarian 



 

 

 

Legacy Fund Endowment 

        

 

 

 

 

TWO CENTS: All that was asked of each member of the missionary society in 1869 that was to eventually be-

come known as United Methodist Women. Two cents, a vision and a determination to facilitate change in the 

lives of women in India. 

 

United Methodist Women has always been an instrument of change in the lives of women, children and 

youth. Though times change, the needs are greater than ever. The Legacy Fund is our vision for the future. 

 

THINK: What is your vision of the future for United Methodist Women today? Are the members of your unit 

aware of the Legacy Fund? If they are, what is their vision? What is OUR vision for the future?  I have been 

feeding my Legacy container with spare change. It is not fancy, but it gets the job done. I counted today. 

There is $9.28 so far. Not a lot, but it all mounts up. Join me in saving change for change 

 

Share the Legacy Fund Vision with your circle members, your church friends and others. Tell your story of 

why you are in United Methodist Women. Together, we can do this! 

 

Check out the following link. It goes to show what can be done when all work together. WHERE ARE YOU in 

the vision for United Methodist Women?  https://wnccumw.org/a-legacy-fund-story-we-did-it-00/ 

 

I am available for questions or programs.  

Your sister in Christ, 

Kris Peurifoy, Metro District Legacy Energizer: 704-786-2741, Krispeurifoy@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

https://wnccumw.org/a-legacy-fund-story-we-did-it-00/


 

 
Blessings Sisters! 

The Metro Committee on Nominations is working diligently for you all to fill positions that are 

currently open with an “Immediate Need” on the nominations team along with a couple of other 

key elected positions. We need you. Can you help? 

 

• While he [Jesus] was at Bethany in the house of Simon the leper, as he sat at the 

table, a woman came with an alabaster jar of very costly ointment of nard, and she 

broke open the jar and poured the ointment on his head. — Mark 14:3  

 

The woman who anointed Jesus was a woman of action and faith. She saw the need for Jesus to be 

appropriately honored and filled it, even if it meant breaking cultural taboos and risking her most 

precious possession.  

 

When we take on any mission task we look through the eyes of faith at the needs around us, within 

our group, church, community, country and the world. Then, we look at what we have: our unique 

talents, resources and creativity, and then we listen to the call of God. When we find the places 

where these intersect we find our way to fulfill the Purpose. Like the woman with the alabaster jar, 

sometimes this means breaking with tradition to appropriately honor Christ by addressing the 

needs that we see. *  

 

If you yearn to know more about how you can help, or you know of anyone in your Unit or in an-
other Unit within the Metro District that you feel would make a good addition to the District 
Team. We invite you to consider your future. Consider how you will use the gifts that God has 
bestowed upon you to put Faith, Hope & Love in Action! We Need You. Can Your Help? 
 
 

Tamara Norman 704-591-2878 
Chairman, Committee on Nomination   
tnorman1971@gmail.com 
*Source: umwhandbook2017-2020 Section 4 pg.42 “Biblical Background”  

Nominations 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose 
purpose is 

TO KNOW GOD and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; 

TO DEVELOP  a creative, supportive fellowship; and 

TO EXPAND concepts of mission though participation in the global ministries of the 

church 

WORDS OF WISDOM: Know God!  Develop relationships!  Expand your vision! 

United Methodist Women make it our PURPOSE! 
 

2539 Winterbrooke Dr, 

Matthews, NC 28105  


